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(5) To regulate the course of the 
hearing and the conduct of the parties 
and their counsel; 

(6) To hold scheduling and/or pre- 
hearing conferences as set forth in 
§ 308.31; 

(7) To consider and rule upon all pro-
cedural and other motions appropriate 
in an adjudicatory proceeding, pro-
vided that only the Board of Directors 
shall have the power to grant any mo-
tion to dismiss the proceeding or to de-
cide any other motion that results in a 
final determination of the merits of 
the proceeding; 

(8) To prepare and present to the 
Board of Directors a recommended de-
cision as provided herein; 

(9) To recuse himself or herself by 
motion made by a party or on his or 
her own motion; 

(10) To establish time, place and 
manner limitations on the attendance 
of the public and the media for any 
public hearing; and 

(11) To do all other things necessary 
and appropriate to discharge the duties 
of a presiding officer. 

§ 308.6 Appearance and practice in ad-
judicatory proceedings. 

(a) Appearance before the FDIC or an 
administrative law judge—(1) By attor-
neys. Any member in good standing of 
the bar of the highest court of any 
state, commonwealth, possession, ter-
ritory of the United States, or the Dis-
trict of Columbia may represent others 
before the FDIC if such attorney is not 
currently suspended or debarred from 
practice before the FDIC. 

(2) By non-attorneys. An individual 
may appear on his or her own behalf; a 
member of a partnership may represent 
the partnership; a duly authorized offi-
cer, director, or employee of any gov-
ernment unit, agency, institution, cor-
poration or authority may represent 
that unit, agency, institution, corpora-
tion or authority if such officer; direc-
tor, or employee is not currently sus-
pended or debarred from practice be-
fore the FDIC. 

(3) Notice of appearance. Any indi-
vidual acting as counsel on behalf of a 
party, including the FDIC, shall file a 
notice of appearance with OFIA at or 
before the time that individual submits 
papers or otherwise appears on behalf 

of a party in the adjudicatory pro-
ceeding. The notice of appearance must 
include a written declaration that the 
individual is currently qualified as pro-
vided in paragraph (a)(1) or (a)(2) of 
this section and is authorized to rep-
resent the particular party. By filing a 
notice of appearance on behalf of a 
party in an adjudicatory proceeding, 
the counsel agrees and represents that 
he or she is authorized to accept serv-
ice on behalf of the represented party 
and that, in the event of withdrawal 
from representation, he or she will, if 
required by the administrative law 
judge, continue to accept service until 
new counsel has filed a notice of ap-
pearance or until the represented party 
indicates that he or she will proceed on 
a pro se basis. 

(b) Sanctions. Dilatory, obstruc-
tionist, egregious, contemptuous or 
contumacious conduct at any phase of 
any adjudicatory proceeding may be 
grounds for exclusion or suspension of 
counsel from the proceeding. 

[56 FR 37975, Aug. 9, 1991, as amended at 61 
FR 20347, May 6, 1996] 

§ 308.7 Good faith certification. 

(a) General requirement. Every filing 
or submission of record following the 
issuance of a notice shall be signed by 
at least one counsel of record in his or 
her individual name and shall state 
that counsel’s address and telephone 
number. A party who acts as his or her 
own counsel shall sign his or her indi-
vidual name and state his or her ad-
dress and telephone number on every 
filing or submission of record. 

(b) Effect of signature. (1) The signa-
ture of counsel or a party shall con-
stitute a certification that: The coun-
sel or party has read the filing or sub-
mission of record; to the best of his or 
her knowledge, information, and belief 
formed after reasonable inquiry, the 
filing or submission of record is well- 
grounded in fact and is warranted by 
existing law or a good faith argument 
for the extension, modification, or re-
versal of existing law; and the filing or 
submission of record is not made for 
any improper purpose, such as to har-
ass or to cause unnecessary delay or 
needless increase in the cost of litiga-
tion. 
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(2) If a filing or submission of record 
is not signed, the administrative law 
judge shall strike the filing or submis-
sion of record, unless it is signed 
promptly after the omission is called 
to the attention of the pleader or mov-
ant. 

(c) Effect of making oral motion or ar-
gument. The act of making any oral 
motion or oral argument by any coun-
sel or party constitutes a certification 
that to the best of his or her knowl-
edge, information, and belief formed 
after reasonable inquiry, his or her 
statements are well-grounded in fact 
and are warranted by existing law or a 
good faith argument for the extension, 
modification, or reversal of existing 
law, and are not made for any improper 
purpose, such as to harass or to cause 
unnecessary delay or needless increase 
in the cost of litigation. 

§ 308.8 Conflicts of interest. 

(a) Conflict of interest in representa-
tion. No person shall appear as counsel 
for another person in an adjudicatory 
proceeding if it reasonably appears 
that such representation may be mate-
rially limited by that counsel’s respon-
sibilities to a third person or by the 
counsel’s own interests. The adminis-
trative law judge may take corrective 
measures at any stage of a proceeding 
to cure a conflict of interest in rep-
resentation, including the issuance of 
an order limiting the scope of represen-
tation or disqualifying an individual 
from appearing in a representative ca-
pacity for the duration of the pro-
ceeding. 

(b) Certification and waiver. If any per-
son appearing as counsel represents 
two or more parties to an adjudicatory 
proceeding or also represents a non- 
party on a matter relevant to an issue 
in the proceeding, counsel must certify 
in writing at the time of filing the no-
tice of appearance required by § 308.6(a): 

(1) That the counsel has personally 
and fully discussed the possibility of 
conflicts of interest with each such 
party and non-party; and 

(2) That each such party and non- 
party waives any right it might other-
wise have had to assert any known con-
flicts of interest or to assert any non- 

material conflicts of interest during 
the course of the proceeding. 

[56 FR 37975, Aug. 9, 1991, as amended at 61 
FR 20347, May 6, 1996] 

§ 308.9 Ex parte communications. 
(a) Definition—(1) Ex parte communica-

tion means any material oral or writ-
ten communication relevant to the 
merits of an adjudicatory proceeding 
that was neither on the record nor on 
reasonable prior notice to all parties 
that takes place between: 

(i) An interested person outside the 
FDIC (including such person’s counsel); 
and 

(ii) The administrative law judge 
handling that proceeding, the Board of 
Directors, or a decisional employee. 

(2) Exception. A request for status of 
the proceeding does not constitute an 
ex parte communication. 

(b) Prohibition of ex parte communica-
tions. From the time the notice is 
issued by the FDIC until the date that 
the Board of Directors issues its final 
decision pursuant to § 308.40(c): 

(1) No interested person outside the 
FDIC shall make or knowingly cause to 
be made an ex parte communication to 
any member of the Board of Directors, 
the administrative law judge, or a 
decisional employee; and 

(2) No member of the Board of Direc-
tors, no administrative law judge, or 
decisional employee shall make or 
knowingly cause to be made to any in-
terested person outside the FDIC any 
ex parte communication. 

(c) Procedure upon occurrence of ex 
parte communication. If an ex parte 
communication is received by the ad-
ministrative law judge, any member of 
the Board of Directors or other person 
identified in paragraph (a) of this sec-
tion, that person shall cause all such 
written communications (or, if the 
communication is oral, a memorandum 
stating the substance of the commu-
nication) to be placed on the record of 
the proceeding and served on all par-
ties. All other parties to the proceeding 
shall have an opportunity, within ten 
days of receipt of service of the ex 
parte communication, to file responses 
thereto and to recommend any sanc-
tions that they believe to be appro-
priate under the circumstances. The 
administrative law judge or the Board 
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